ILLOGAN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Full Council Meeting held at the Penwartha Hall on Wednesday 13th December 2017 at 7.00pm.

PRESENT: Councillors Mrs Roberts (Chairman), Crabtree, Ekinsmyth, Ford, Holmes

(from point mentioned), Pavey, Miss Pollock (from point mentioned),

Szoka, Mrs Thompson and Williams

IN ATTENDANCE: Ms S Willsher, Clerk; Mrs J Curtis, Administration Assistant and 6

members of the public (from and to points mentioned)

The Chairman explained the safety procedures.

FC17/12/1 CHAIRMAN'S WELCOME AND APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from Cllrs Mrs Ferrett and Ms Cadby

There were no members absent.

FC17/12/2 MEMBERS TO DECLARE DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS AND

NON-REGISTERABLE INTERESTS (INCLUDING DETAILS THEREOF) IN RESPECT OF ANY ITEMS ON THE AGENDA AND ANY GIFTS OR HOSPITALITY OVER £25

HUSPITALITY OVER 225

No interests were declared.

FC17/12/3 TO CONSIDER APPLICATIONS FROM MEMBERS FOR

DISPENSATIONS

There were no applications for dispensations.

FC17/12/4 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION ON ITEMS ON THE AGENDA (MAXIMUM OF

15 MINS - EVERY SPEAKER A LIMIT OF 3 MINS UNDER COUNCIL

STANDING ORDERS)

A member of the public asked whether the Council had received a response to the letters sent insisting that The Glebe field was tested for anthrax – the Clerk said that no response had been received.

A member of the public reported that there were rumours that the sale of The Glebe field had fallen through and asked if the Council could confirm this – the Clerk said that the Council had not received any information regarding the sale of The Glebe.

A member of the public asked how the Illogan Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan Steering Group were going to publicise the Neighbourhood Plan. The Clerk said that she would check with the Group and let the public know.

2 members of the public entered the meeting at 7.05pm

A member of the public reported that he had obtained a copy of a letter from the House of Commons which was addressed to the case officer of the Planning Inspectorate, the letter had also been sent to the Cornwall Council Planning Officer. The letter stated that no work shall be undertaken on The Glebe until appropriate investigations were undertaken to identify animal parts and the degree of contamination of anthrax. He explained the phases that the letter stipulated that the investigation should take. It also stated that no work shall start on The Glebe Field until the anthrax work had been completed and that this had to be agreed in writing by the planning authority. The development shall also not commence until a method had been agreed to protect public health from anthrax. The member of the public felt that it was disgraceful that no-one was talking to and sharing information with the Parish Council.

1 member of the public joined the meeting at 7.07pm

A member of the public questioned why the Robartes Arms had been excluded from the Illogan Christmas Lights Switch On event held on the 8th December 2017.

Cllr Crabtree explained that the Parish Council had not excluded the Robartes Arms from the Switch-On Event and that a letter had been sent to the landlord of the pub. He explained that the landlady had been extremely unhappy during the 2016 event with members of the public blocking access to the pub by watching the event from the ramp outside the pub. In 2016 the pub had not let the Council know that they would be placing a BBQ adjacent to the entrance to the pub which meant that the Council had been unable to include the BBQ in their risk assessments etc. The landlord and landlady had been invited to attend a Community Liaison Committee meeting in February 2017 to review the 2016 event and to start planning the 2017 event; neither the landlord or landlady responded to the invitation or attended the meeting. In the past, the tree had been erected on The Platt and the Community Liaison Committee had made the decision to move the Christmas tree back to The Platt.

3 members of the public left the meeting at 7.15pm

FC17/12/5 CHAIRMAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chairman thanked all committee members involved in the three Christmas Lights Switch-On events for their help. She also thanked Illogan School for their involvement and the children for carrying their lanterns to the Platt. She thanked all involved including local stores and publicans for their help. There was a great atmosphere and the events were enjoyed by many.

FC17/12/6 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 15th NOVEMBER 2017 AND THE CHAIRMAN TO SIGN THEM

It was proposed by Cllr Ford, seconded by Cllr Mrs Thompson and

FC17/12/6.2 RESOLVED

to receive and approve the Minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 15th November 2017 and the Chairman to sign them with the correction of the typos and that the 5th paragraph on page 590

is amended to read 'Cllr Ekinsmyth reported that he had attended the first pre-pre-planning meeting at St. Ives which discussed ideas and looked to be an interesting way forward. He had also undertaken training with a developer which looked at how they cost land and how development was looked at.'

On a vote being taken the matter was unanimously approved.

FC17/12/7 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES AND A REPORT ON PROGRESS OF ACTIONS, FOR INFORMATION ONLY

Page 584 – Minute FC17/11/7 - Cllr Szoka understood that the evidence he produced regarding Cllr Holmes reporting him to the Standards Board in 2009 had been posted to Cllr Holmes. In response to a question the Clerk confirmed that there had not been any response from Cllr Holmes. Cllr Szoka asked that the evidence he produced was included in a Full Council agenda item for the next meeting and further meetings until a response is received from Cllr Holmes.

FC17/12/8 TO NOTE THE MINUTES OF THE FOLLOWING COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD SINCE THE LAST FULL COUNCIL MEETING:

- i. Finance and Resources Committee 13th November 2017
- ii. Planning and Environmental Services Committee 15th November 2017

It was proposed by Cllr Mrs Thompson, seconded by Cllr Pavey and

FC17/12/8.2 RESOLVED

to note the Minutes of the following Committee meetings held since the last Full Council meeting:

- i. Finance and Resources Committee 13th November 2017
- ii. Planning and Environmental Services Committee – 15th November 2017

On a vote being taken the matter was approved unanimously.

FC17/12/9 TO RECEIVE REPORTS ON THE PAYMENTS, RECEIPTS AND BANK RECONCILIATIONS FOR THE MONTH OF NOVEMBER 2017

It was proposed by Cllr Ford, seconded by Cllr Crabtree and

FC17/12/9.2 RESOLVED

to receive the reports on payments, receipts and bank reconciliations for the month of November 2017. It had been noted that one contractor had been underpaid last month by £45 due to two figures being transposed; this had been corrected in the December payments.

On a vote being taken the matter was approved unanimously.

FC17/12/10 TO AUTHORISE PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS FOR THE MONTH OF DECEMBER 2017 (UP TO DATE LIST TO BE TABLED AT THE MEETING)

It was proposed by Cllr Crabtree, seconded by Cllr Mrs Roberts and

FC17/12/10.2 RESOLVED

RESOLVED

to authorise payment of accounts for the month of December 2017 in the sum of £10,203.67 inc. VAT

On a vote being taken on the matter there were 7 votes FOR and 1 vote AGAINST

FC17/12/11

TO RECEIVE THE RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE FINANCE AND RESOURCES COMMITTEE ON THE BUDGET AND PRECEPT FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2018/19

It was proposed by Cllr Mrs Roberts, seconded by Cllr Mrs Thompson and

FC17/12/11.2

that the recommendations from the Finance and Resources Committee on the Budget and Precept for the Fiscal Year 2018/19 is accepted

On a vote being taken on the matter there were 7 votes FOR and 1 vote AGAINST

FC17/12/12

TO SET THE BUDGET FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2018/19

Cllr Crabtree thanked all members of the Finance and Resources Committee for their hard work in preparing the budget and precept. He said that the Committee had looked at every budget line individually and checked and double checked all the figures.

It was proposed by Cllr Crabtree, seconded by Cllr Mrs Thompson and

FC17/12/12.2

RESOLVED that the budget for the 2018/2019 fiscal year is set at £215,559.00.

On a vote being taken on the matter there were 7 votes FOR and 1 vote AGAINST

FC17/12/13

TO SET A PRECEPT TO CORNWALL COUNCIL FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2018/19

It was proposed by Cllr Crabtree, seconded by Cllr Mrs Thompson and

FC17/12/13.2 R

RESOLVED that the precept to Cornwall Council for the Fiscal Year 2018/19 is set at £208,682.00.

On a vote being taken on the matter there were 7 votes FOR and 1 vote AGAINST

FC17/12/14

TO RECEIVE A REPORT FROM THE TASK AND FINISH GROUP ON THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT BOUNDARY COMMISSION FOR ENGLAND'S CONSULTATION ON DIVISION BOUNDARIES FOR CORNWALL AND AGREE A RESPONSE AND ANY FUTURE ACTIONS

It was proposed by Cllr Ford, seconded by Cllr Ekinsmyth and

FC17/12/14.2

RESOLVED

that Illogan Parish Council suggest to both the Boundary Commission and the Cornwall Council Committee that, to reflect a natural and existing community of interests and the boundaries of the surrounding road network and to respect the required likely balanced mean electorates within the indicated tolerances; the revised Illogan Division should cover the whole of the current administrative area of the Civil Parish with the addition of Tolgus Parish Ward only.

On a vote being taken the matter was unanimously approved

FC17/12/15

TO CONSIDER THE RESULTS OF THE POLL TAKEN, AND COMMENTS MADE, IN RESPONSE TO THE ARTICLE IN THE ILLOGAN REVIEW REGARDING SMOKE FREE PARKS AND A POSSIBLE HEALTHY LIVING EVENT AND AGREE ANY FUTURE ACTIONS

The Administration Assistant explained that an article regarding smoke free parks had been included in the Illogan Review. The article explained what smoke free parks were and asked the public to respond to let us know if they would be interested in making the whole of Illogan Park smoke free, if they were interested in making the children's play area smoke free and if they would be interested in having a healthy living event in the Park. Only 2 responses had been received. One was interested in the whole area being smoke free, both were interested in the children's play area being smoke free and one was interested in a healthy living event.

It was proposed by Cllr Szoka, seconded by Cllr Mrs Roberts and

FC17/12/15.2

RESOLVED

that the Illogan Parish Council would consider making the children's Play Area at Illogan Park a smoke free zone.

On a vote being taken the matter was unanimously approved

FC17/12/16

TO CONSIDER AND AGREE OFFICE OPENING HOURS OVER THE CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR PERIOD AND CONTACT ARRANGEMENTS IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY

It was proposed by Cllr Mrs Thompson, seconded by Cllr Ekinsmyth and

FC17/12/16.2 RESOLVED

that the Council Office would close at 12noon on Thursday 21st December 2017 and re-open as normal on Tuesday 2nd January 2018. Cllr Crabtree, Cllr Mrs Roberts and Cllr Mrs Thompson

would be points of contact for the public in case of an emergency during the Christmas closure. If they are contacted they will contact the Clerk who will make the necessary arrangements etc.

On a vote being taken on the matter there were 8 votes FOR and 2 votes AGAINST.

Cllr Holmes and Cllr Miss Pollock entered the meeting at 7.42pm.

Cllr Holmes gave Cllr Ms Cadby's apologies for absence.

FC17/12/17 TO AGREE THE 2018 MEETING DATES AND AGREE ANY FUTURE ACTIONS

The dates were not available to view but it was confirmed that the meeting dates fell in a similar pattern as those for this year. It was agreed that the dates would be circulated to all members.

FC17/12/18 TO NOTE CLLR CRABTREE'S RESIGNATION FROM THE STAFFING COMMITTEE AND APPOINT A COUNCILLOR TO FILL THE VACANCY

It was proposed by Cllr Mrs Roberts, seconded by Cllr Crabtree and

FC17/12/18.2 RESOLVED

to note Cllr Crabtree's resignation from the Staffing Committee and to appoint Cllr Szoka to fill the vacancy on the Staffing Committee

On a vote being taken on the matter there were 6 votes FOR and 0 votes AGAINST.

FC17/12/19 TO CONSIDER ANY CORRESPONDENCE UP TO THE DATE OF THE MEEETING AND AGREE RESPONSES AND ACTIONS

- Cornwall Council invitation to Community Health event for the CPIR area on 17th January 2018, 10am – 2pm in the Chi an Bobel Conference Hall, Heartlands
- 2. Email from Rob Uren 'Please could you pass our gratitude on to the Council (especially the community liaison committee and yourself) from myself and Nigel for the hard work and organisation of arranging the Christmas light switch on at Tolvaddon, and Illogan Sparnon Silver Band for the Christmas music. We were grateful to see so many residents who attended and joined in the festivities and look forward to next year when we can carry on and make it an annual tradition. My one suggestion maybe next year to mingle in a couple of festive songs with the Carols for the kids i.e. Jingle bells, we wish you a Merry Christmas or deck the halls if this doesn't offend anyone.
- 3. South West Councils newsletter items included Update on Local Government Pay; Potential changes in Dorset; Warning and investigations; L & OD Training Spotlight; Our day; Forthcoming events

- 4. CALC training calendar training sessions included Being a better employer; Working with your council; Audit under £25,000; Minutes and agendas
- 5. Small Authorities Audit Appointments Ltd (SAAA) Notification of external auditor appointments for the 2017/18 financial year
- 6. Police and Crime Commissioners report for November 2017
- 7. Email from a support worker in Tehidy for a young man with autism, they were wondering if any of your parishioners had an Indoor pool that they could private hire for an hour a week

 It was agreed that a post would be put on the Council's Facebook page to ask if anyone could help.
- 8. CALC newsletter items included NALC update, briefing and consultations, PR13-17 Broadband universal service obligation policy response, PR15-17 Planning for the right homes in the right places policy response, PR16-17 Brexit and local government policy response, LO8-17 Privacy notices and the legal basis for processing personal data legal briefing, LO9-17 General Data Processing Regulation and subject access requirement legal briefing; CALC training; GDPR training; Transparency code/fund two years on; Cornwall Community Foundation Cornwall's vital signs 2017 report; CALC phones; Job vacancies

Cllr Ford recommended that everyone undertook GDPR training.

- 9. CALC CiLCA 2018
- 10. DIS items included Rural communities to be hardest hit from Brexit; Transparency fund two years on; DEFRA needs you to help protect your community from bird flu; Battle's over a nation's tribute; NALC responds to autumn budget 2017; Devo 2.0 the case for counties; Larger Councils conference 2017; Court rejects government claim that neighbourhood plans provide 10% more homes; Have you got what it takes to be NALC'S next spotlight council; £147K for rural arts initiative; Funding 'vital' for rural post offices; NALC larger councils conference and exhibition 2017
- 11. DCH Cornwall invitation to the DCH's Cornwall investment brunch event on Friday 26th January 2018, 10.45am 12.30pm in the Trevithick Room, Pool Innovation Centre
- 12. CALC Business rates relief on public toilets survey -

'Falmouth Town Council, supported by NALC, would like to submit a proposal under the Sustainable Communities Act for legislative change to grant parish and town councils mandatory 100% business rates relief on public toilets that they own or manage.

This follows the passing of a motion from the Norfolk Association of Local Councils at NALC Annual Conference on 30 October 2017 formally endorsing this position and supporting the Falmouth

proposal. It is our belief that such a removal of business rates would improve economic, social and environmental wellbeing as they are an unwanted price tag around many assets and liabilities transferred to parishes by principal local authorities unable to run them any longer.

The responses to this survey (link below) will help support the proposal to be submitted to the Department for Communities and Local Government by around Christmas 2017 under the Act, by Falmouth Town Council. The Government have asked that we support that request with evidence that the change is required.

We would ask if you could complete the attached short survey by 17:00 on 15 December 2017 (the Town Council hope to submit their proposal to DCLG with their evidence report by Christmas). It will take just 5 minutes to complete. Please download the survey at the following web link - https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/KKFCD7T' Consider taking part in the survey

It was agreed that a copy of the survey would be circulated to all Illogan Parish Councillors

- 13. Localism Newsletter items included A message from Councillor Sue James the portfolio holder for environment and public protection; Help for residents to stay well this winter; Neighbourhood planning update; Christmas and New Year waste collections; National survey shows satisfaction with roads has improved; New pay-to-park mobile provider; Pots, tubs and trays plastic recycling now available across Cornwall; Report it; Useful links
- 14. Email from a local resident join in celebrating soil this World soil day
- 15. South West Councils December newsletter items included Illegal working; South West Challenge 2018; South West member charter reflection from charter plus authorities; Potential changes in Dorset; Gender pay gap reporting Acas and GEO guidance on teacher and TTO calculations; Aspire South West 2018; Forthcoming events
- 16. Email from the North Coast Cluster Group regarding footpath and street LMPs
- 17. SLCC branch minutes
- 18. Cornwall Council proposed changes to the Council's waste collection service and how residents can have their say to help shape the service we provide in the future, and inform how we can help everyone recycle more for Cornwall.
- 19. Great Western Railway Railway Upgrade Plan Christmas 2017
- 20. The Clerk magazine
- 21. Facebook comment from the Chairman of Illogan School PTA apologizing for being unable to attend the meeting and thanking Cllrs Mrs Roberts and Crabtree for attending the Illogan School Christmas

Fayre; the Fayre raised £2,250 so far. He wished everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Illogan Parish Council would like to congratulate Illogan School on the amount of money they raised at their Christmas Fayre.

22. Safer Cornwall Newsletter

FC17/12/20 TO RECEIVE A REPORT FROM THE CLERK INCLUDING HEALTH AND SAFETY, AGREE FUTURE ACTIONS AND ANY ASSOCIATED EXPENDITURE

The Clerk reported that she had nothing to report. She thanked the administration assistant for her help and support this year and wished everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

FC17/12/21 TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON THE GLEBE FIELD AND AGREE ANY FUTURE ACTIONS

There was nothing further to report from discussions held earlier in this meeting.

2 members of the public left the meeting at 7.50pm

FC17/12/22 TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM THE FOLLOWING OUTSIDE BODIES:

a. Police

Cllr Mrs Roberts reported that she had attended the recent Police Liaison meeting. It was understood that the local police were hoping to increase their number of Police Officers in the New Year. It was reported that this was the 3rd highest crime area in the country. There had recently been two armed robberies where imitation rifles were used. Following one of these incidents one of the perpetrators set his car on fire but the police had been able to get the engine number from the car and track down the perpetrator. There had been a stabbing in Pool where the individual was stabbed with a small knife; the Police had arrested the perpetrator. A brothel was discovered in the area and Police had reported that gangs had been moving down from up country; they had closed the brothel. There had been a drone investigation where bikers in St. Day were found to have been using red diesel in their bikes. A 76-year-old man was shot on his doorstep in Camborne. A house in Camborne was found to be housing individuals dealing in drugs and this had been shut down. The next Police Liaison meeting would be held on 5th February, 11am at Redruth Town Council. It was hoped that the Police and Crime Commissioner, Alison Hernandez would be attending.

b. Representatives to outside organisations

There were no reports from representatives from outside organisations.

c. Illogan Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan Steering Group

No report had been received from the Illogan Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan Steering Group

d. Cornwall Councillors

Cllr Ekinsmyth reported that Cornwall Council's focus was the budget and of finding a way to save £19 million.

There were concerns that several Citizen Advice Bureau's would have to close because of the lack of funding; this came at a time when they were in demand more than ever.

All five scrutiny committees had meetings this week to look at the budgets they were responsible for and to find a way forward.

A waste survey was underway; it was important for all to complete this as this would feed into the major changes which would take place by 2020.

Illogan School had appointed a temporary Head Teacher who would be in post from January 2018

FC17/12/23 TO CONSIDER ITEMS TO BE DISCUSSED AT FUTURE MEETINGS; AGREE WHERE TO DISCUSS AND TIMESCALES

A report about the localism summit would be made in writing by Cllr Ford and Cllr Mrs Thompson at the next meeting.

FC17/12/24 DATE AND TIME NEXT MEETING

The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 17th January 2018, 7.00pm in Penwartha Hall.

Cllr Pavey gave his apologies in advance of this meeting.

FC17/12/25 THAT UNDER THE 1960 PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS) ACT THE PRESS AND PUBLIC ARE EXCLUDED DUE TO THE CONFIDENTIAL NATURE OF THE BUSINESS TO BE DISCUSSED

It was proposed by Cllr Pavey, seconded by Cllr Mrs Roberts and

FC17/12/25.2 RESOLVED that the Press and Public were excluded due to the nature of the business being discussed.

On a vote being taken the matter was unanimously approved.

FC17/12/26 TO RECEIVE APPLICATIONS FOR THE VACANT POSITION OF COUNCILLOR FOR THE TEHIDY WARD AND INTERVIEW CANDIDATES

Members received the application from Jennie Christie for the vacant position for councillor for Tehidy Ward. A question and answer session followed.

FC17/12/27 TO RE-ADMIT MEMBERS OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC

There were no members of the Press and Public to be re-admitted.

FC17/12/28	TO CO-OPT A COUNCILLOR TO REPRESENT THE WARD OF TEHIDY							
	It was proposed b	y Cllr Mrs Roberts, seconded by Cllr Holmes and						
FC17/12/28.2	RESOLVED	that Jennie Christie is Co-opted as a Councillor onto Illogan Parish Council						
	On a vote being taken the matter was unanimously approved							
FC17/12/29	TO CONSIDER QUOTES FOR CAMERAS, CONSIDER WHEN AND HOW TO PURCHASE, AGREE ANY FUTURE ACTIONS AND ANY ASSOCIATED EXPENDITURE							
	It was proposed by Cllr Mrs Roberts, seconded by Cllr Mrs Thompson and							
FC17/12/29.2	RESOLVED	that quotes for a camera would be considered at the next Full Council meeting in January.						
	On a vote being to	aken the matter was unanimously approved						
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.11pm								
Signed								
Date								

ACC	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT DECEMBER 2017										
Ref:	Cheque	Expenditure	Payee	Minute Number	Net Total (ex VAT)	Vat	Total (inc VAT)	Legislation			
To Ra	l atify										
						10.07	5445.54				
		Credit for Broadband	BT		-99.87	- 19.97	-£119.84				
To Pa	у										
1205	3549	Expenses	S Wilsher	Partly CL17/11/23.2	£296.73		£296.73	Local Government (Financial Provisions) Act 1963 s.5			
1206	3550	Expenses	J Curtis		£17.55		£17.55	Local Government (Financial Provisions) Act 1963 s.6			
1207	3551	Synology Nas and Hard Drives	iCT4 Ltd	FR17/11/14.2	£620.00	£124.00	£744.00	LGA 1972 s.111(1)			
1208	3552	Clerk's new PC	iCT4 Ltd	FR17/11/13.2	£544.62	£108.93	£653.55	LGA 1972 s.111(1)			
1209	3553	IT Support and Web Hosting	iCT4 Limited		£90.00	£18.00	£108.00	LGA 1972 s.111(1)			
1210	3554	Legionella Risk Assessment on Illogan Park Changing Facilities		PM17/08/22.2	£240.00	£48.00	£288.00	LGA 1972 s.111(1)			
	3555 3556	Contractor Salaries	DJM Gardening All Employees		£1,379.38 £3,468.48		£1,379.38 £3,468.48	LGA 1972 s.111(1 LGA 1972 s.112			
					·			and Income Tax Act 2007, s.38 and National Insurance Contributions Act 2015			
1213	3557	Chairman's Allowance	Clr Mrs M Roberts		£125.00		£125.00	LGA 1972 s.15(5)			
1214	3558	Uncontested election recharges	Comwall Council		£650.94		£650.94	LGA 1972 s.111(1)			
1215	3559	Christmas trees	Cedar Croft Nurseries	CL17/10/22.2	£171.00	£34.20	£205.20	LGA 1972 s.111(1)			
	3560	Annual Subscription	SLCC		£233.00			LGA 1972 s.143			
1217	3561	Service Charge Advance for Council Office	Vine Property Management		£223.88	£44.78	£268.66	LGA 1972 s.111(1)			
1218	3562	Six monthly fire alarm testing	Fal Fire		£88.00	£17.60	£105.60	Health and Safety at Work Act 1974			
1219	3563	Expenses	Clr Mrs M Thompson		£17.10		£17.10	Local Government (Financial Provisions) Act 1963 s.6			
1220	3564	Contractor	Greens Grounds and Trees		£440.00	£88.00	£528.00	LGA 1972 s.111(1) and Highways Act 1980 s.43			
1221	3565	Printing Illogan Review	Complete Business Solutions		£749.00			LGA 1972 s.111(1)			
	3566	Marshals for Illogan	WillSecure	CL17/11/4.2	£300.00	£60.00		LGA 1972 s.111(1)			
1223	3567	Petty Cash Top Up	S Wilsher		£73.32		£73.32	LGA 1972 s.111(1)			
1224		Storage Unit	Low Cost Self Storage		£43.33	£8.67	£52.00	LGA 1972 s.111(1)			
1225		Electric for Office	Southern Electric		£99.55	£4.97		LGA 1972 s.111(1)			
	Cianad	by the Chair of the Fu	Il Council Masting:		£9,671.46	£532.21	£10,203.67				
	signed	by the Chair of the Fu	ııı Councii Meeting:								